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Town of Newtown 

 Pension Committee Meeting 

November 21, 2019, 7:30pm 

Town Hall South, 3 Main Street, Lower Meeting Room  

 

THE FOLLOWING MINUTES ARE SUBJECT TO APPROVAL BY THE PENSION COMMITTEE. 

  
1. Meeting called to order by Chairman Ellen Whalen at 7:40 pm. 

Committee Members in attendance: Patrick Burke, Charles Farfaglia, Scott Schwartz, Ellen Whalen and Paula Wickman.  Members absent: 

Sam Broomer and Guy Howard 

 

2. Minutes 

Patrick Burke motioned to approve the minutes of the October 17, 2019 meeting; Charles Farfaglia seconded.   All in favor and motion 

passes. 

 

3. Correspondence 

The event Oath of Office Ceremony of Elected Officials is being held on Saturday, November 30th at 11am at the Newtown Community 

Center. 
  

4. Retirements/Expenses Payment Approval 

Retirements 

E. Whalen advised benefit payment submitted for approval will be delayed pending resolution of question on calculation date vs payment 

date.  Payment will be resubmitted for approval at next Pension Committee meeting. 

 Expenses 

 E. Whalen presented the Hooker & Holcombe OPEB July 1, 2018 Actuarial Fee in the amount of $3,100 for payment.  

Patrick Burke moved to approve the Hooker & Holcombe fee as presented.   Scott Schwartz seconded.  All in favor and motion passes.  

 

5. Old Business 

Pension Interest Rate Assumption Change 

E. Whalen suggested the Pension Committee consider an actuarial interest rate reduction from 7% to 6.75% in addition to a change in the 

salary rate assumption from 3% to 4% effective July 1, 2020.   Mrs. Whalen noted her conversations with FIA, Investment Consultant, and 

Dave Leonard, Pension Actuary.  They both feel this is a prudent consideration.  Dave Leonard will begin an Impact Study in January.  The 

rate changes will impact the Town for the 2021-2022 fiscal year.   Patrick Burke suggested we consider no change at this point. 

 Pension Actuarial Report 

E. Whalen advised Committee the Pension Actuarial Report should be finalized for the February PC meeting.  Dave Leonard, Pension 

Actuary, anticipated a 10% increase in the Town contribution due to a significant number of employee terminations during the plan year. 

Investment Policy Guidelines 

E. Whalen presented the most recent Draft Pension Investment Policy Guidelines, dated 11/17/19, for Committee review and asked 

Committee Members to provide comments by December 1st.   IPS will be effective 1/1/20.  Mrs. Whalen thanked Investment Committee 

Members Patrick Burke, Sam Broomer and Guy Howard for their work in revising the policy. 

 Governance Calendar 2020 

 Calendar reviewed by Committee.  Changes suggested for first and second quarter 2020.  Calendar will be approved at December PC  

Meeting.   Mrs. Whalen will contact Hooker & Holcombe, OPEB Actuary, to schedule meeting for January 16th and TR Paul for February 

20th. 

 CT Public Pension Forum Meeting  

Ellen Whalen, Patrick Burke and Guy Howard attended the CPPF Fall Conference October 24th.  Patrick Burke provided brief overview of 

the meeting. Keynote Speaker Bert Brenner, SVP, People’s Bank, discussed the Economic & Market Outlook.  Panel discussion re ESG, an 

evolving approach to investments and Pension Board Best Practices was interesting and timely.   Mrs. Whalen noted the Pension Board 

Best Practice discussion highlighted many areas where Newtown is well positioned.  Our Committee is diversified with subject matter 

experts, meets regularly, provides committee education, oversees Trust investments with great success and initiates process 

improvement reviews and implementation. 

 
6. New Business 

October 31, 2019 Market Value/Performance 

Patrick Burke reviewed the 10/31 Pension and OPEB Trust Reports.  Pension MV was $48.3 million with a 15.4% YTD return.  OPEB MV 

was $3.1 with a 15.2% YTD return.   

Service Provider Meeting Schedule – 2020 

Meetings with OPEB Actuary, Hooker & Holcombe, and Pension Third Party Administrator, TR Paul will be scheduled for first quarter 

2020.  See Governance Calendar comment. 

Meeting with First Selectmen, Finance Director, HR Manager 

Pending discussion at December Pension Meeting 
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Other 

No other business discussed. 

 

7. Voter Comment 

None 
 

8. Date of Next Meeting:  December 19, 2019 

Town Hall South, 3 Main Street, Lower Meeting Room.             

 

9. Adjourn 

With no further business, Scott Schwartz motioned to adjourn meeting, Patrick Burke seconded, all in favor.  Meeting adjourned at 

8:20pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Kiley Gottschalk, Clerk 

  

 

Attachments 

Pension Report October 2019 

OPEB Report October 2019 


























































































